	University High School Boosters Meeting

	11/6/18

	Agenda:

	· Welcome/Call to Order
· Officer and Administration Reports – 20 min

· President (Debbi Wolford)

· Vice President (Michael Coleman) 
· Secretary (Mike Orgler) 
· Treasurer Report (Bob VanPlew)

· Administration Report  (Andrea Markert)

· Committee Chair Messages & Reports  – 20 min 

· Old Business – 10 min 
· New Business – 10 min

· Adjourn



	Notes

	Call to order/Roll call
Meeting called to order by Mike Orgler at 6:33pm on 11/6/18.
Officer Reports 

President  

Debbi Wolford
· Welcome to all!  
· Thanks for taking time to come out and support our school!  We encourage everyone to get involved and help out as much as they can!
· As a friendly reminder, one of Boosters’ primary goals is to do fundraising for the school and we have specific guidelines that we need to follow for fundraising.  We want all fundraising requests and activities to come through the Booster board or Fundraising Committee for awareness and consistency.  We’ve had some recent things come up that have run into issues.  Thank you!
· As always, please encourage your sport/club to nominate a parent volunteer to come to Booster meetings to share updates, etc.   

· Again, thank you for attending and contributing to U-High Boosters!
VP

Michael Coleman
· Welcome! 

· Thanks for everyone’s efforts to contribute to the Boosters organization!
Secretary

Mike Orgler
· For those new to Boosters, we will have our committee chairperson explain each committee as they provide an update so you can get a sense of what all we promote and do with Boosters.

· Minutes are available on the Boosters website each month (approx. 5-7 days after the mtg).
· Be sure to register on the sign in sheet when you come to a meeting.  
· Committee chairs are asked to send updates prior to the meeting (include “Boosters” in title).
· A reminder to our committee chairs that we need your help to keep a log/notebook of how they do their committees so that knowledge can be passed on…and to identify a successor.
Treasurer 
Bob VanPlew
· See report below.
Administration Report (Andrea Markert – Principal)
· We had the drug dogs come to parking lot in early October.  They found NOTHING!  Great news.   They “hit” on 2 cars that were searched but there were nothing in those cars.   (Note:  These dogs are incredibly well trained!)
· We’ve been inconsistent with how we recognize teams.  In the past, we would recognize teams getting 1st in State and then ask the coaches if they wanted an assembly.  Going forward, will recognize anyone who trophies (1st, 2nd 3rd).   Tennis team and Band recently had a recognition assembly.   If you get an individual 1st place award (like McKenna Schaefbauer who got 1st place in tennis) we will celebrate with a cake.

· A/C update.   $200k+ is the estimate.  It goes out for bids soon.  

· Mr. Luginbuhl (Science teacher) is leaving.  Will be hiring someone just for the semester and then will search it fully in Feb/March.  Also have other positions that we will be seacrhing for next year.  

· This month, we have Madrigals in November.  It really gets you into the holiday season!

· OneActs is the last weekend in November/December.  

· Orchesis is this weekend!

· Still working on updates to our exterior building.  

· All Fall sports are done except swimming and winter sports have now started.  

Special Guest:  Dr. Kabir – Wellness Expert
· He takes care of a lot of athletes and wants to change the paradigm for care and shift the model.  We are good at reacting to illness but we need to do more proactively to manage it.  Be wellness driven and not sickness driven.  
· His mission is to create a culture of wellness rather than a culture of sickness – don’t wait to get sick to be treated with drugs…do more to help your body prevent the sickness in the first place. 
· We all have a lot of stress.  3 categories that drive you to chronic disease:  1) Physical stressors:  not moving enough (i.e. sitting).   2) bio-chemical stressors:  overuse of antibiotics, chemicals, pesticides, herbicides.  3) mental-emotional stress.  
· Your body was designed to be healthy.  When you move away from chronic disease, it’s only because of 1) balanced neurology and nutrition.
· Balanced neurology (the program your brain runs):  1) sympathetic branch (fight or flight) – survival - doesn’t care about optimal health (blood flows to extremities, etc.)   Body can’t tell the difference between an actual threat or a perceived threat.   2) para-sympathetic system – rest & regeneration.  Helps to fight cancer, digest food, etc.   You need time to heal.  
· Your risk of chronic disease increases if you don’t have balanced neurology.  
· Prescription drug deaths are 3rd on the list of death causes because we are not proactively handling our stressors to stay healthy.  Drugs and surgery should not be the tools to make your body healthy.    Great for sickness, not for wellness.  
· Dr. Kabir is available to help you treat your wellness.  He does wellness assessments, concussions, posture, chiropractic care, acupuncture, etc.)  
· Contact information:  309-663-7011 or kabircenter4health.com 
Committee Reports

After-Prom  

Sue Spalding – Chair
· Purpose:  After-Prom provides a safe place for the students to go after the dance.
· Prom will be held on April 27th, 2019.   

· After Prom committee met on October 9.
· A hypnotist has been hired for the event and we’ve reserved inflatables and golf carts (for Cash Cab).

· The theme is “Game Night”.
· A note was sent over Skyward on October 22 regarding the Unraiser.   There is a link for people to make donations via PayPal.  We’re hoping for another reminder to go out on November 6.  As of October 31, we have graciously received over $1500 in PayPal donations!

· We have tentatively scheduled a Cash Bash fundraiser at Bloomington Country Club on February 16, 2019.  The Fundraising committee is working on details. 

· U-High After-Prom Facebook page has been updated, getting word out for people to “like” our page.  Spread the word!
Hospitality (For Dances)
Michele Mathieson

Katy Kraft

Beth Sauser

· Purpose:  To provide hospitality to our dances (homecoming, prom, black-light)
· Will send out sign-up genius for donations and for volunteers. 
· Katy Kraft and Beth Sauser agreed to take over this committee next year.  

Directory

Tammy Baker

Chip Hansel

· Purpose: To provide a listing of all U-High students & families for reference.
· The Directory is complete.
Faculty/Staff Appreciation (FSA)
Susan Kullman 

· Purpose:  To provide a meal once a month to the faculty/staff to show our appreciation.
· The F/S Appreciation committee held its first dinner on October 3 and it was a huge success!  A big thank you to all of the parents who made and donated food and supplies.  Also, a huge thank you to those parents who stepped in to donate and help out at the last minute.  We had some very generous parents donate enough money and gift cards to supplement dinner with some dishes from Avanti’s.  Also a big thank you to Jennifer Trevarthan who was a great help in Sue’s absence. 
· Our next event is a breakfast on November 16 during the late start.  The signup genius has gone out and people are already signing up. 

· Reminder:  If you send things in with your students, please be sure to label them for the Faculty/Staff meal.  (Waters and generic items inadvertently don’t always go where they were intended.)

· If you need to reach Sue, contact her at RNSKullman@yahoo.com or 309-533-1697 

· The following is the rest of our schedule for FSA Committee events for the 2018 – 2019 school year:

· Friday, November 16 – Breakfast

· Friday, December 14 – Breakfast

· Friday, January 18 – Breakfast

· Wednesday, February 27 – Dinner during Parent/Teacher Conferences

· Friday, March 22 - Breakfast

· Friday, April 26 – Breakfast
· Friday, May 10 – Breakfast 

Fundraising

Michael Coleman
Aimee Beam 

· Purpose:  To organize and coordinate fundraising for all sports, teams and booster programs.
· Wreath Fundraiser: 

· 4th year doing it.  

· Date to turn orders in are on Nov.12.    
· Orders arrive at school and students can pick them up usually the week after thanksgiving.  
· Also have a friends and family link to order and have them sent to a different location.  
· Pillar Fundraiser: 

· Will get a newly designed pillar mailer to come out before Thanksgiving.   
· Concessions: 

· Most ISU basketball game slots are filled.  One open date is 12/16…please let us know! You do make at least $200.  
· Hand Fans:  Sold $83 worth.   
· Dine-To-Donate:  $314 was raised from Portillo’s for the Cross Country Team 

· November 8. Prep Freeze Cook (for the Business Club)

· Cost is $17 and serves 5 people

· IHSA State Volleyball tournament – selling programs this Friday.   Volleyball has all the slots covered.  
· Tentative meeting with ISU next week to talk about the air conditioning fundraising.  

· Baseball is doing service work/chores (i.e. leaf cleanup, shoveling, etc.) to raise funds for their spring trip.  Contact Michele Mathieson for more info or for services.  
Hospitality

Chris Bray

Lisa Heptinstall

· Purpose: To provide a welcoming environment along with food/drink for our 3 hosting events: 1) Open House in September, 2) Prospective Student Open House in Jan/Feb & 3) Freshman Testing in April. 

· Our next event will be the Prospective Student Open House on Wednesday, January 30, 2019.   
Parent Support Network (PSN)
Michelle Hutchins
· Purpose:  The PSN is parents working with and helping other parents address issues that affect us all by having events on different pertinent topics. 
· Michelle Hutchins has graciously taken over as the chairperson role for Parent Support Network this year. 

· We have been in touch with a few different speakers for upcoming seminars.  
· On January 23, a session on techniques to handle teenage issues such as chores, homework, social media, etc. has been scheduled. 
· They are working on a College Prep seminar in the Spring. 
Spirit-Wear
Carrie Dale 
Michelle Wittman

· Purpose:  The purpose is to sell spirit wear and take proceeds to boosters as well as to promote U-High spirit in the community. 
· Spiritwear did not sell at the last home game due to the inclement weather and turn out.  We are however, going to sell merchandise at the home opening boys basketball game. 

· We sold approximately $3000.00 in spirit wear at the last two home games.

· An online store will be going up later this month to ensure delivery prior to Christmas break.

· If anyone has any suggestions or things they’d like to see included in the online catalog, please feel free to contact Carrie.

· Car window clings were ordered and they came in but were not correct.   The manufacturer messed them up with the logo image being very small.  We’re working with the company for a refund, but if not, we may look to sell them at a discount price.
Gold Rush Raffle

Julia Heller
Terry Ogunleye
· Purpose:  To coordinate the raffle which is one of Boosters largest fundraisers.

· 418 tickets have been sold as of 11/2/18.
· Total amount raised thus far is $8,360!

· Our next drawing is Nov.17 and a bonus $100 drawing will be coming in December…so please get any remaining tickets turned in!  (It’s not too late) 
Recognition – Good For U Award
Katy Kraft
Beth Sauser

· Purpose:  The purpose of the Good for U Award is to recognize a student for contributions made outside of traditional academic and sports accolades.  This may include acts of kindness, outstanding effort, resolution of issues, etc.  Nominations may also be done for teachers & administrators for their contributions. 

· No new nominations were reported.    

· Please encourage everyone to submit nominations! 
Social Media 

· Nothing reported 
Tailgate

Kelli Kiefer
· Purpose:  To create a positive environment for our Alumni where we provide a free meal prior to the Homecoming football game.  
· The homecoming tailgate was very successful!  
Website

Kelli Kiefer

· Purpose:  To ensure we have a positive presence and information available on the U-High Website.    

· There is a new look and feel to the website.  The Booster page can be accessed under the “Parents” tab at the top or by the Boosters link at the bottom of the page. 
· NOTE:  Please note that the Booster page may only be update on the new website (NOT the “classic” site)
Representative Reports

Band

Shelly King
· The Marching Pioneers have completed a very successful season!

· On October 20, they competed at both the ISU State of Illinois Marching Band Championship and the Illinois Marching Band Championships at the University of Illinois:  For the first time in school history, U-High won 1st Place in Class 3A at the ISU competition and earned a space in the final performances that evening.  At the U of I competition, U-High placed 2nd overall in Class 3A!

· On October 26 & 27, U-High participated in its first Bands of America St. Louis Super Regional Championship with 73 other bands from several different states.  U-High placed 1st in the Class A division and won awards for outstanding musical performance, visual performance, and general effects!

· Concert Band has begun.  Their first concert will be December 10th. 
Choir

Holly Pfister
·  Madrigal Dinners & Dessert shows
· Tickets are on sale NOW and will sell out soon so don’t wait!

· Dinner tickets are $22 per person and Dessert are $12 per person.

· The show is EXACTLY THE SAME for all shows…but the dessert show is shorter in duration time as a result of having fewer courses. 

· Schedule is the following:
· Nov 24th-dinner at 6pm
· Nov 25th-dessert at 2pm
· Nov 25th-dinner at 6pm
Dance

· Nothing reported.   
Orchestra

Mercy Davison
· We are working hard on winter concert music. The concert it is December 10 at 7pm. We will be joined with the band.

· Madrigals strings have begun meeting after school to prepare music. The dinners are November 24 and 25. 

· We finalized a date for a Chicago Symphony rehearsal visit. We’re scheduled to go in April. 

· The ISU strings Festival is in February. We have registered and will begin that music after the winter break.

· Dr. Block is visiting next Monday, Nov 12 to direct a rehearsal for our winter concert.

· In a couple of weeks, we will begin selecting music for our second round of chamber music ensembles. 

· Overall, orchestra is running pretty smoothly. We have sectionals, full group rehearsals and small groups. There is also an after school chamber ensemble that meets once a week. This group is geared towards more advanced leveled players.  
Orchesis

· Taking place this weekend!
Speech

· Nothing reported.  

Theater

Holly Pfister

· One Acts will be the first weekend in December!  The shows are “Tracks”, “The Bully Plays” and “And Then They Came For Me”.   Tickets will go on sale next week and will include Friday & Saturday evening shows and a matinee show on Sunday. 

· Upcoming performances:  

· “Much Ado About Nothing”—auditions in Nov, performances: 3/1, 3/2, 3/3
· “Fiddler On The Roof”—Auditions Dec & Jan—performances: 4/5, 4/6, 4/7
Sports/Clubs
· Cross Country girls got a 4th place finish!
· Chess won against Olympia. 

· Football:  Frosh/Soph had a great 6-3 season.  The Varsity team had a tough year…appreciate anyone who came to the games.  They persevered!  
· Please encourage your students to attend all games and activities and be supportive!

· Golf:  Got to the State Finals and finished 7th overall (a great showing considering this is the first year in Class 3A)

· We did win Central State 8 if you add up all the sports.  
Old Business

· The E-Sports team is in-tact.  The assumption is that we will still award them a grant.  (Boosters had previously approved a $500 grant to get this group going).  
New Business

· Girls Soccer has a request for $500 for camera equipment and stand.   They have done a lot of research.  The total cost of everything is $1095 so they are asking us for a matching $500 grant.  They do a camp every year to help raise funds.  A motion to grant this $500 request was given by Jennifer Trevarthan and seconded by Mercy Davison.  A majority vote approved the motion.
Adjourn
Motion to adjourn by Lisa Heptinstall; seconded by Jennifer Trevarthan; meeting adjourned at 7:55pm.    Next Booster meeting is Tuesday, December 4th.    

	Attendees:   
	Debbi Wolford, Michael Coleman, Mike Orgler, Robert VanPlew, Andrea Markert, Sue Spalding, Michelle Hutchins, Janet Rubin, Lisa Heptinstall, Julie Loy, Beth Sauser, Mercy Davison, Jenn Trevarthan, Kelli Kiefer, Susan Kullman, Janelle Knight, Shelly King, Chris Bray, Michelle Mathieson

	

	U-High Boosters Treasurer's Report – October 2018
Bank Balances Beginning of Month (as of 9/30/18)

     Busey Bank 

 $    15,962.33 

          Total Bank Balances 

$15,962.33
Receipts:

Gold Rush
 $      2,800.00   

Spirit Wear
 $      6,022.50 

Hand Fan Revenue
 $            83.00
Total Receipts

$8,905.50 

Disbursements:

Gold Rush checks to winners
 $          300.00

Total Disbursements

 

 $        300.00 

 

Net Gain or Loss

 

 

 $ 8,605.50  

Total Funds

$24,567.83
Bank Balances End of Month (as of 10/31/18)

     Busey Bank

 $    24,567.83 

     Foundation Account

 $    16,971.73 

     After-Prom Account
 $    17,511.86
Total Bank Balances 

$59,051.42



